

EARLY WARNING LINE FOR ABSENCES

604-668-6192

Maple Lane

Elementary School

7671 Alouette Dr.

Richmond, BC

V7A 4P2

Neal Campbell

Principal

School Schedule:

8:45 - Classes Begin

10:10 - 10:25 - Recess

11:50 -12:42 - Lunch

2:45 - Dismissal

Maple Lane WAAG - April 28 - May 2

WEEK AT A GLANCE		
Monday	Student Vote	
Tuesday	Track Attack Written Learning Updates (Reports) Published	
Wednesday	Parent Camp Meeting (6-7pm in gym)	
Thursday	Student Council Meeting (at lunch)	
Friday	Track Attack Connections Club (at lunch)	

April 30 - Camp Jubilee Parent Meeting (6pm in the Gym)	May 9 - PAC Hot Lunch
May 12 - 14 - Outdoor Education Gr. 6/7	May 16 - Pro-D Day (No School)
May 19 - Victoria Day (No School)	May 20 - PAC Hot Lunch
May 21 - Welcome to Kindergarten	May 23 - PAC Spring Fling
May 26 - Track and Field Meet	May 28 - SLSS Gr. 7 Fun Day



Please <u>click here</u> for the 2025 Richmond Schoo. District Summer Learning catalogue.



Every school in Richmond has a community fridge as part of an initiative to address food insecurity. It allows students and staff to access healthy food needed. We have been teaching students about food insecurity, food equity, how to share resources, and understanding wants and needs.

A student can access the fridge when they need food. For example, they may have finished their lunch and are still hungry or they may have forgotten their lunch at home. We also know that some families will benefit from accessing food from the fridge as a supplement to the food they have sent with their child. We want to normalize accessing food from the fridge when it is needed. At the same time, we want to make sure students understand the difference between a need and a want. We do not want students to take food from the fridge because they prefer it to the food they brought from home. This will only lead to food waste and will deplete a valued resource. We want students to understand what it means to share a common resource and to be thoughtful in how and why they access food from the fridge. We encourage families to talk at home about the purpose of the community fridge and to reinforce the difference between wants and needs.

This is a very active time of the year for students. For families that are able to, we encourage you to send extra food with their children if they are getting hungry at school on a regular basis.





PAC News

The Maple Lane PAC is always looking for more participants. You can find out more through the school website: https://maplelane.sd38.bc.ca/parents or by attending a future PAC meeting.

PAC AGM: Wednesday, June 11, 2025, 6:00 pm. This meeting will be in person in the library. All Maple Lane parents are members of the PAC and are welcome to attend meetings. We hope to see many parents there.



Updated Website

Have a look at our updated website: https://maplelane.sd38.bc.ca/. You can choose your preferred language on the homepage and it will translate attached documents such as this newsletter for you!

